
SOCIAL SERVICE REPORT OF THE ENT DEPARTMENT OF 

PRESIDENTIAL HOSPITAL OF GATOT SOEBROTO ARMY CENTRAL 

HOSPITAL 

 

On Thursday morning, March 10th, 2022 the Social Service Team of the 

ENT Department, Presidential Hospital of Gatot Soebroto Army Central Hospital, 

based on warrant from The Head of Gatot Soebroto Army Central Hospital, went to 

“Special Disability School - Cempaka Putih”, Jakarta to carry out Ear Cleaning 

activities and to give souvenirs to about 20 students. 

In addition, it was also planned to donate hearing aids for 5 students who 

need and meet the requirements, which are planned to be installed, along with 20 

other hearing aids, after Eid Al-Fitr in 2022 in the framework of the Gatot Soebroto 

Army Central Hospital’s 72nd Anniversary. 

In his speech, the Chief of ENT Department, Gatot Soebroto Army Central 

Hospital, Col. Risman Rais, MD (ORL-HNS), said that this social service activity 

was carried out to commemorate World Hearing Day (WHD)  in 2022, as shown in 

Figure 1. 

 

Figure 1. 

Col. Risman Rais, MD (ORL-HNS), Chief of ENT Department Gatot Soebroto Army Central 

Hospital. 

 

On that occasion one of the ENT staff, Gatot Soebroto Army Central 

Hospital, Lt. Col. Sigit Sasongko, MD (ORL-HNS), Ph.D, state that there is an 

allocation of 5 hearing aids for Special Disability School - Cempaka Putih students 



who meet the requirements and will be installed later at the commemoration of the 

Gatot Soebroto Army Central Hospital’s 72nd Anniversary. 

 This social service activity, was also attended by the chairman of the social 

service committee, Hartati, MD (ORL-HNS), school Principal, teachers and several 

SLB student assistants, as shown in Figure 2. 

 

Figure 2. 

An explanation of the hearing aids donation procedure by Lt. Col. Sigit Sasongko, MD (ORL-

HNS), Ph.D and a photo session with the Gatot Soebroto Army Central Hospital’s social service 

team, the principal, teachers and students of Special Disability School - Cempaka Putih 

 

During Ear Cleaning activities, 10 students had ear wax blockages, and it 

was even found that 2 students had foreign body “cotton buds” in their ears, as shown 

in Figure 3. 

 

Figure 3. 

Implementation of Ear Cleaning activities at Special Disability School - Cempaka Putih. 

From left to the right is Hartati, MD (ORL-HNS), Col. Risman R, MD (ORL-HNS), Lt. Col. Sigit 

S, MD (ORL-HNS), Ph.D and Nurmawati, MD (ORL-HNS) 

 

 

 This Ear Cleaning activity that seemed lively lasted for about 2 hours, and 

after it was finished, the social service teams returned to the Gatot Soebroto Army 

Central Hospital to carry out the second social service activity, namely the hearing 



aids donation for 5 peoples which was planned  to be directly led by The Head of 

Presidential Hospital of Gatot Soebroto Army Central Hospital. In his speech, The 

Head of Presidential Hospital of Gatot Soebroto Army Central Hospital, Lt. Gen. 

A. Budi Sulistya, MD (ORL-HNS), reiterated that the social service activities, in the 

form of visiting and ear cleaning at Special Disability School - Cempaka Putih 

studentsand donations of 5 hearing aids in the ENT Department, Gatot Soebroto Army 

Central Hospital to 3 civilian peoples, 1 veteran and 1 soldier’s family, in the 

framework of World Hearing Day 2022 is the first session, and will be continued 

with the next session, namely the donation of 25 hearing aids in the framework of 

Gatot Soebroto Army Central Hospital’s 72nd Anniversary in July 2022. The Head 

of Presidential Hospital of Gatot Soebroto Army Central Hospital also hopes, that 

the installation of hearing aids will provide optimal benefits for the hearing function 

of each donation recipients. 

Hearing aids donation event at the ENT Department of Gatot Soebroto Army 

Central Hospital, which was also attended by the Chair and Deputy Chair of the 

Gatot Soebroto Army Central Hospital’s 72nd Anniversary Committee, ended with 

a friendly event and a photo session between the donation recipients. The Head of 

Gatot Soebroto Central Army Hospital and all ENT Department staff, as shown in 

Figure 4. 

 

Figure 4. 

Hearing aids installation and photos with The Head of Gatot Soebroto Army Central Hospital and 

staff with hearing aids receivers 



This is the report on the social service that has been carried out by the ENT 

Department, Presidential Hospital of Gatot Soebroto Army Central Hospital in 

commemoration of Word Hearing Day 2022 and the Gatot Soebroto Army Central 

Hospital’s 72nd Anniversary, in the form of visiting and ear cleaning at Special 

Disability School - Cempaka Putih and donations of 5 hearing aids for the civilian 

peoples, veteran and soldier’s family. 

 
        

 

       Jakarta on 

March 17th , 2022 

Written By 

 

 

Lt. Col Sigit Sasongko, MD (ORL-HNS), Ph.D 
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